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            Caloundra Area Inc.



            P.O. Box 275 Caloundra Qld 4551

Phone/Fax 0754 44 2707  email:  wpsqcaloundra@serv.net.au
January 14th 2004

Michael McLean

Secretary

Senate Environment, Communications, Information

Technology and Arts Legislation Committee

Parliament House

Canberra  ACT 2600

Dear Sir,

Thank you for your letter of the 8 December 2003, inviting submissions on the  Kyoto Protocol Ratification Bill 2003 (no 2).

It is crucial that the Government ratify the Protocol at the earliest possible opportunity and undertake serious measures to reduce global warming.  Because the warming is a global problem it is essential that there is full cooperation by all nations.

Australia is being left behind in preparations for the impacts of climate change, and reduction of greenhouse gas emissions, appearing to have no interest in the effects of these, envisaged by the fact that the Government has recently halted work by the Australian Greenhouse Office on an emission trading scheme.
Such a scheme could well create a very profitable market.  We understand that the European Union is working on a scheme which could create a $600 billion market, as well as mitigating the effect of emissions.
Global warming is becoming a major concern for all nations, especially our neighbours, low-lying island nations in this area of the Pacific, as sea levels rise.

Coastal regions of Australia will also be subject to rises in sea levels, affecting many communities, considering that the greatest density of our population is along the seaboard.

Scientists have warned that global warming will lead to the extinction of many species of Australia’s unique flora and fauna, which will be unable to cope with the increased temperatures and periods of drought.  Too many species have already become extinct, without adding to the list by not taking known preventive measures.

The Great Barrier Reef, for example, one of the country’s major wonders, is already showing signs of stress with coral bleaching and rising sea temperatures.

Australia has a great opportunity, because of its geographic situation, to play a leading and pro-active role in international efforts for reduction of greenhouse gas emissions.

The Government must pass the Bill, and ratify the Protocol to enable this country to take its place as a member of the global community contributing its fair share to the reduction of greenhouse gas emissions, and protecting the climate system for both present and future generations, human, animal and plant.

Yours faithfully,

Jill Chamberlain

Hon Secretary
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